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Dear friends;

My experience is that readers of this newsletter are particularly
inclined to move through the world with heaps of empathy.  I
wonder, has it been hard for you lately? Today’s world can feel like
we are moving from one heartbreaking, complex crisis to the next -
the overwhelm is exhausting and, understandably, can cause us to
want to just escape or shut down. In times like these, how do we go
on being fully human and not devolve into despair?  Tragedies and
atrocities in the US and around the world are awakening fear, grief,
and hopelessness.  Lewiston, Israel and Palestine, Ukraine – we go
from one heartbreak to the next with such alacrity that we don’t get
to process our grief or catch our breath. Our culture doesn’t allow
space for spending the time to examine the impact/ causes/ potential
solutions in any depth.  For so many of us, our nervous systems are
fried, and we assume a self-protective posture that just feels numb.  I
am witnessing many sensitive souls who are experiencing significant
somatic issues as they press forward in caring for others, while the
toll of doing so continues to cause them pain and illness.  And,
allowing ourselves to fully feel the pain of human suffering is
terrifying, so we do all we can to avoid it.  Avoiding it may protect us
in the short term, but as we know (and is highlighted in the main
article in this newsletter) it can have devastating effects on our health
and wellbeing as well as paralyzing us and leaving us feeling like any
actions we may take are futile.

Last week, our staff had a profound training facilitated by Ester
Nicholson called Compassionate Accountability.  Ester’s approach to
healing racial bias in our world is to do the deep work of self-
reflection, taking an inventory of where our unhealed wounds and
cultural beliefs about ourselves and one another are carried, and
reconciling those with compassion and love.  She called us to access
the part of our consciousness that is connected to the oneness of
humanity and utilize that part of ourselves to do the vital work of
empathetically relating to one another.  It is deep, challenging, and
lifelong work – and it is where our culture needs to go if we expect to
have any meaningful shift in how we show up in the world.
Ester invited us to lean into our vulnerability, to fully feel the vast
expanse of the human experience.  It’s so much deeper and broader
than what is in our daily consciousness.  It is in those deep layers
where we find and can access the experience of oneness. 

Susan Cain, author of Quiet and Bittersweet says:
Such raw times call us to walk softly, to speak
firmly yet with compassion, and not fall into
simplistic black and white narratives.
They call us to look deeply at our own bias and more than
ever not to lose sight of our shared humanity.
We can stand against violence while seeking understanding.
We can grieve the loss of innocent life in Israel and in Gaza. 
We can oppose antisemitism and islamophobia, denounce terrorist
attacks and collective punishment.

So, my dear friends, I imagine accessing empathy has indeed been
hard for you lately.  I understand and relate!  Please give yourself the
gift of quiet reflection, compassion, and empathy for the overwhelm
you are experiencing.  My hope is that space in your heart will open,
and that empathy will return.  With empathy comes grace and the
next right steps towards healing ourselves and one another.  Keep
hope, dear ones, we need you.

One last important and helpful note: the Litchfield County Opiate
Task Force has been working for a decade to do the very work
discussed here.  We (it’s a collaborative of marvelous organizations
and individuals from every sector of society who care deeply) are
hosting a conference at the Warner Theatre on November 30th from
9-5. World renowned experts Johann Hari and Dr Gabor Mate are
keynotes – and we have extraordinary CT and local experts on the
docket to share their wisdom as well.  This is an absolutely incredible
opportunity to be together, heal and be inspired.  Please be sure to be
there!

All my best to you always,

Maria Coutant Skinner, LCSW
President & CEO

Dr. Brock Chisholm, the first Director-General of the World Health Organization (WHO),
stated that “without mental health, there can be no true physical health.” While the concept of
a mind-body health connection is not new, its significance was certainly amplified during the
pandemic. And now, the current mental health crisis has brought the relationship between
physical and mental health to the forefront.

Understanding the mind-body connection.

“Research has shown that it is not just a connection, there is a fundamental link between both
physical and mental health,” notes McCall’s Chief Clinical Officer, Joy Pendola, LMFT LADC.
“When we’re anxious, we have digestive issues when we’re stressed, we may have a headache,
and when we’re in physical pain, it may be hard to concentrate.”

Studies demonstrate that conditions such as depression are intrinsically linked to chronic
physical ailments like arthritis, diabetes, and cardiovascular health. Conversely, certain
mental health interventions, such as positive psychology skills and cognitive behavioral
therapy, help in managing chronic pain or reducing the risk of stroke or heart conditions.

The mind and body are not separate entities. They’re deeply intertwined. If you treat both,
you’ll be in better health overall.

The journey to awareness.

Not too long ago, seeking help from a mental health provider or a therapist was stigmatized
and seen as a sign of weakness. However, society has made progress and integrated
healthcare is becoming more prevalent. There’s a growing acceptance of mental health as a
vital component of overall well-being.

Despite this progress, we still encounter silos that separate physical and mental health, and
Western medicine often tends to treat symptoms rather than address root causes.
Fortunately, steps are being taken in the right direction, including depression screenings in
primary care settings and a more holistic approach to patient care.

We've expanded our capabilities.

Taking care of both aspects of our well-being is essential. Factors such as regular exercise, a
nutritious diet, sufficient sleep, and avoiding alcohol and substances play a significant role in
maintaining overall health. Seeing your primary care doctor, dentist, dermatologist, and
gynecologist on a regular basis is critical for early disease detection and intervention.

At certain stages or times in our lives, it may be beneficial to reach out to a behavioral
healthcare provider to discuss our mental health. There are many types of therapy beyond
simply talking to a therapist. There are also medications that can help you when you need it.

Did you know that you can come to McCall for mental health support? You don’t need a
substance use disorder to take advantage of our services. Our comprehensive approach
includes licensed practitioners who employ evidence-based mental health practices and
psychiatric advanced practice registered nurses (APRNs). They can help you heal from
trauma, and can treat anxiety, depression, and even bipolar disorder or schizophrenia. What’s
more, McCall can help coordinate care and establish connections with physical health
providers when necessary.

If you’re concerned about your mental health or the mental well-being of a loved one, please
reach out to us. Call 860.496.2100 and an Intake Coordinator will help put you or your loved
one on the path toward mental wellness.

For more resources visit our website's 'External Resources' page.

Learn more on WZBG.

Don't worry, we've got you covered! Visit our
pressroom to hear McCall’s Chief Clinical
Officer, Joy Pendola, LMFT LADC, discuss
the connection between physical and mental
health.

Click on the image to listen to the full FM
97.3 WZBG interview.  

On Thursday, November 30, the Litchfield County Opiate Task Force is holding an
informative one-day conference at the Warner Theater in Torrington. The name of the event
is “Reimagining Empathy: A Decade of Unity and Resilience.” It’s for anyone throughout the
area who wants to help combat opioid epidemic.

One of the highlights of the day will be a keynote address and book signing by New York
Times best-selling author Johann Hari. There will also be a virtual presentation by renowned
addiction expert Dr. Gabor Mate.

This timely and useful event marks the Task Force’s first ten years of serving communities in
Litchfield County. The goal is to explore the root causes of addiction, reimagine what empathy
looks like in the face of increased grief, and build resilience and connections among
community members.

Tickets are $60 per person. Click here for more details, including how to register for this
can’t-miss occasion.   

You can keep track of conference details and updates by following the Facebook event page or
through the conference webpage at www.lcotf.org/conference/.

Graciously written and shared by McCall’s one and only
Noel DeLeon, Community Engagement Specialist.
(Pictured on the left.)

Today I want to share my takeaway for the month of September. It is
something that followed me into the first week of October and
undoubtedly will continue to shape my days in perpetuity.

That takeaway is “Perspective.”

Perspective, or if you prefer, outlook, point of view, perception, 

Perspective, or if you prefer, outlook, point of view, perception, (insert your preferred
synonym here), smacked into my mind while making tie-dye shirts at the Litchfield County
Opiate Task Force’s first ever Trails to Wellness event.

This cerebral assault was due to what I witnessed as I worked the tie-dye station with my
amazing mom. All around me folks were excited, smiling, and laughing. I was surrounded
with positivity and hope.

The same park (where roughly a month prior, we held our vigil, had cried and remembered)
was now filled with joy. The stark contrast of the emotions at these two occasions at the very
same location, both centered on members of our community struggling with substance use
disorders, led to my pondering on perspective.

There we all were, looking at substance use from another point of view. Through the lens of
wellness and recovery, we were able to perceive this disease our community battles in a
different light.

All around me, folks focused on the other side of the conflict. All the hard-fought battles –
current and past – along with victories great and small were being celebrated. Everywhere I
looked, people were holding those close to them, going to table to table, wreathed in smiles.

In that moment, on that evening, I was reminded that our outlook on a situation makes all the
difference. I was reminded that no matter how treacherous our paths in life might get, we
have the freedom to approach them from different angles.

I was reminded that, from another perspective, the struggle with SUDs can also bring out the
best in humanity. On display all over Coe Park was our capacity to care for one another, our
ability to unite, and our resolve to overcome any obstacle.

I’ll wrap up by mentioning that these thoughts followed me into the first week of this month
at the PTACC conference held in Colorado. However, you’ll have to wait until the next Task
Force meeting to hear about it.

A huge thank you to everyone here for all their hard work and dedication. I want you all to
know that from where I’m sitting and from my Perspective, I feel lucky to call you
colleagues and blessed to count myself among you.

It’s the small things that matter.

Michele Smedick, Recovery Support
Professional II, recently ran into a former
Carnes Weeks Center client. The client was
recently discharged to a homeless shelter in
Waterbury and is continuing with outpatient
treatment at McCall. Michele asked him how
he was doing, and he admitted to struggling,
but not using.

He pulled out some prayer beads and shared
that he got them at the Trails to Wellness
event. He said he wasn't really "into the
idea,” yet when he returned to the program
later that night, he strung the beads together
and now, to this day, holds them whenever
he prays.

He runs his thumb up and down the beads.
"This is what keeps me sober, right here,” he
said. “You have no idea how much power
there is in these beads. Your kindness, the
kindness of the people that put on that event
– that's what's keeping me sober."

NAUGATUCK VALLEY COMMUNITY COLLEGE CAREER FAIR.

Danielle Brundage, BA, SHRM-CP, Human Resource Manager, and Jamie Calvano, LADC,
ADS, Senior Director of Quality & Compliance, attended the Naugatuck Valley Community
College Career Fair. Check out the photos!

HELPING OUR COMMUNITIES.

Members of the Prevention Department and CLEAR team took part in a successful Drug Take
Back Day on October 28th at the Burlington Resident Troopers Office. We collected 22
pounds of unused medication and filled a container of sharp, potentially dangerous objects. It
was a great day overall! 

TRUCK OR TREAT!

Michele Smedick, Homeless to Housing Specialist, shared pictures of truck-or-treat bags for
our neighbors at The North End Fire House in Torrington! 
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